
  

 

 

 

Hambleton Command:  Town and Parish Council Report 
 

Town or Parish : Kirby wiske, Newsham and Breckenbrough 

Report Completed By : PCSO5200 Warby 

Data Reporting Period : 01/10/2023 – 31/10/2023 

 
Crime and ASB Data 
 

Qualifier No of Incidents  

ASB environmental  0  

Scam 0  

Burglary: Commercial  :   0 Residential :    0 

Suspect circumstances 0  

Road related 1  

Theft general 0  

Abandon call 1  

Fraud and Forgery  0  

 

TOTAL THIS PERIOD 2  

 
 
North Yorkshire Police Updates 

 

High-value burglary at Sam Turners Ltd in 
Northallerton 
North Yorkshire Police has released CCTV images following a high-value burglary at Sam Turners Ltd in 

Northallerton. 

It happened at around 10.38pm on Tuesday (24 October 2023) when the offenders broke into a unit on the site 

off the A167 Darlington Road. They made off with various power tools which were loaded onto a heavy goods 

vehicle with a white tractor unit pulling a blue curtain-sided trailer. The vehicle was seen travelling through 

Northallerton at 10.08pm on the High Street and at Standard Way near Sam Turners. It appeared again at 

11.28pm travelling on the Darlington Road towards Northallerton High Street before going onto the A168 Thirsk 

Road. Police are interested in any private CCTV, dashcam and doorbell footage in the area at around the time of 

the incident. 

  



  

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

They also want to hear from anyone who may recognise either of the two men in the CCTV images or information 

regarding the whereabouts of the heavy goods vehicle used in the commercial burglary. 



  

 

  

 

If you can help in any way, please email karl.middlemiss@northyorkshire.police.uk or call North Yorkshire 

Police on 101, select option 2 and ask for Karl Middlemiss. 

If you wish to remain anonymous, you can pass information to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. 

Please quote reference number 12230202537 when providing details 

 

 

Police and Fire HQ evacuated - statement 
The headquarters of North Yorkshire Police and North Yorkshire Fire and Rescue Service in Northallerton was 

evacuated at around 1.50pm on the afternoon of Friday 27 October. 

In good faith, a member of the public handed a box of what were believed to be grenades, found during a house 

clearance, into the police station reception. 

North Yorkshire Police evacuated the building, put a cordon in place to protect staff and members of the public, 

and contacted the Army’s Explosive Ordnance Disposal (EOD) Team. 

The EOD Team arrived and removed the items, and staff were able to return to the building. No-one was injured 

during the incident that concluded at around 3.45pm. 
  

 


